Glencoe Neighborhood Homeowners’ Association
Minutes of Trustees Meeting January 20, 2009
A meeting of the trustees of the Glencoe Neighborhood Homeowners’ Association (“GNHA”) was called to order on Tuesday, January 20, 2009, by President  Joe Verderber at 6:05 p.m. at the Verderber home.  In attendance were George Gates, Michael O’Connor, and Pam Fisher.  A quorum was therefore present.

In Ray Jirousek’s absence, Joe gave the Treasurer’s report.   All homeowners are current with their dues payments.  Liquid assets total approximately $29,700.  Three certificates of deposit (two at Countrywide and one at Third Federal) total approximately $184,000.  The roofing payout in March 2009 of $93,967 will be covered easily by two of the three CDs.  The remaining amount will be left at Third Federal and will roll over into a new CD.  
There have been no negative comments about our decision to refund the roofing reserve.

George reported on snowplowing.  The consensus is that Turfscape is doing a good job this year (the Bobcat seems to work well).  Michael reported that one West Glencoe homeowner’s mailbox had been knocked over.

Proposed 2009 budget 
Some items of note:

We chose to include an estimate of $28,000 for snow removal, given the heavy snow for the year to date.  There is $7,550 budgeted for tree and shrub maintenance.  We will get Ron Dawson to trim limbs that are dead and close to the houses.  The remaining amount, if any, will be used, after discussion at the annual homeowners’ meeting this year, for trees or other landscaping at the head of the Glencoe waterfall if the homeowners approve.
For mulching, $12,219 is budgeted.  This year only the fronts of the home will be mulched.  We estimate 250 cubic yards of mulch will be needed.  The intent is to have the mulching done in April or early May.  (Turfscape subsequently confirmed a schedule for the early half of May.)
Regarding re-staining: there are still some front doors to do (Gates) from the 2008 work.  There are six houses scheduled for 2009.  Only three, however, (Welty, O’Connor, Isroff) for 2010.
Driveway resealing and road crack patching will be done this year.  Pam will arrange with Perrin Asphalt and get us on their schedule for mid-May.  The crash gate and adjoining driveways will not be resealed since they are newly paved.  (If the homes with those driveways are occupied by that time, the homeowners will be notified.)   Pam will also request an update of Perrin’s estimate for re-paving our roads, originally made in July 2007.
The budget was approved, subject to receipt of 1099s for our interest earnings.  Tax calculations for 2009 will be based thereon.
2009 Annual Homeowners’ Meeting

The two-year terms will be up for the current board members.  Jim Biggar has indicated that he does not want to stand for re-election.  Joe Verderber indicated that he wants to step down as president but would be willing to continue on the board and/or with budget work.  Further discussion will take place at the April board meeting.

Joe will check with the Richfield library about having our meeting there again.  Tentative date is June 16, 2009.  (Subsequent discussions set the final date as June 23, 2009, and the library’s large meeting room has been reserved for us for that date.)
From Jim Biggar – he has indicated that there will be a modified Halifax model built on the lot between Fishers and Morys as a spec home.  However, the two units on West Glencoe will need to be sold before building begins on the Halifax.
The next Trustees’ meeting will be held Tuesday, April 13, 2009, at 6:00 p.m. at the Mory house.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Pam Fisher
